The Terry Town Council held a special meeting for the purpose of completing the second reading of Zoning Ordinance # 2014-01, discussing public works equipment, the town's Annual Financial Report and Town Hall hours, and a possible update on the P.E.R. on the sewer lagoons. The following people were in attendance: Council members Fred Rambur, Clinton Rakes, and Cindy Bond; Clerk Lynn Schilling, Public Works Director James Schilling, Larry Christofferson and Larry Bond. Town Council President Rolane Christofferson presided over the meeting as Acting Mayor.

The council passed a motion to complete the second reading of Zoning Ordinance 2014-01. (Rakes/Rambur)

PWD Schilling discussed the dump truck that the town purchased from Badland Truck Sales. Council Members Fred Rambur and Clinton Rakes went along with PWD Schilling to look at and purchase the truck. The purchase price was \$10,000 which worked well with the available budgeted funds leftover from the repairs on the other truck.

Clerk Schilling and Acting Mayor Rolane Christofferson discussed the town's Annual Financial Report that was due on December 31st. Clerk Schilling stated that, once again, she is having difficulty in completing the report with other office responsibilities. Acting Mayor Rolane Christofferson proposed that she reduce open Town Hall hours if need be and post the change—Council agreed and passed a motion for Clerk Schilling to reduce and notice the adjusted Town Hall hours if need be. (Rambur/Bond)

Council Members Fred Rambur and Clinton Rakes briefly discussed a meeting they attended along with PWD Schilling, Clerk Schilling, Jason Rittal and Stahly Engineering as an update of the P.E.R. They scheduled a special meeting with Stahly Engineering on February 5th at 6 p.m. to discuss progress on the P.E.R. with the Town Council.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:29 pm. (Rakes/Bond)

ATTEST:	
Lynn Schilling, Clerk	Rolane Christofferson, Acting Mayor